

## St Keyna Primary School & Little Gems Nursery

#### Newsletter 15 - 24<sup>th</sup> June 2019

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,

The Summer term is in full swing and the school is a hive of activity. I have to start with some significant thank yous. Firstly, a huge thank you to everyone who contributed to the NSPCC fundraiser following our Dance-a-thon, with the grand total of £1153 raised so far. In addition a massive thank you to all members of FOSK who worked tirelessly towards organising an enjoyable, successful and profitable Summer Fair. We even had a sunny afternoon! The fair made an approximate profit of £1300 which will of course go towards supporting little extras and enrichment projects to support the learning of all children across the school. Finally, thank you to all of the parents who completed the parent survey – I will give you more detail in the future but it will certainly help us as we make plans for next year.

Our move –up morning is fast approaching (Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> July). All children will be staying with the same children and they will be transferring as a whole class. The children will get to meet their new teacher and the teaching assistant(s) and the staff for each class is as follows:

Class name and year group(s)	Class Teacher	Teaching Assistant(s)
Little Gems (Nursery)	Mrs Hicks	Mrs Wedmid, Mrs Scarman
Quartz (Reception)	Mrs May	Mrs Sherborne, Mrs Irwin/Mrs Parfitt
Amethyst (Year 1)	Mrs Francis	Mrs Calley, Mrs Reason/Mrs Haslop
Aquamarine (Year 2)	Mrs MacGrain (Monday – Thursday) Mrs Leese (Friday)	Mrs Chivers, Miss Bessell, Mrs Metcalfe (Mon-Wed)
Sapphire (Year 2 and 3)	Mrs Harris	Mrs Yeomans
Jade (Year 3)	Mrs Norman	Mrs Hughes, Mrs Curry/Miss Bernard
Topaz (Year 4)	Mrs Montagu (Monday – Wednesday) and Mr Eaton (Thursday – Friday)	Mrs Dee
Amber (Year 5)	Mr Pope	Mrs Sealy, Mrs Alcock
Ruby (Year 6)	Mr Hillier	Mrs T, Mrs Kipling/Mrs Metcalfe

In addition, Mrs Wong will continue to work across the whole school and Mr Jones will start the new role of Inclusion Lead in September. If you have any concerns or questions please do get in touch with us.

Best wishes,

**Steve Gumm** 

On Tuesday, St Keyna took two teams of children from Amber and Ruby class to Wellsway for the annual 'Quad Kids' athletics competition.

Every child took part in a jumping, throwing, sprinting and long-distance event. Out of the 12 teams who took part St Keyna's teams came 6th and 7th. Special mentions to Ed (11th), Joss (12th) and Lilly (15th) for their Silver Level achievement across the 4 activities.

Well done to everyone who took part: you did St Keyna proud!

## **Childcare Clubs**

Breakfast and After School Clubs must be booked and paid for in advance. The school requires 24 hours' notice of any cancellations (unless through illness). If we do not receive notice then the full cost must still be paid.

Tue 25 Jun	KS2 Sports Day – all parents & grandparents welcome.
Wed 26 Jun	FS Sports Day – all parents & grandparents welcome.
Thur 27 Jun	EYFS Bake Sale
Mon 1 Jul	Reserve KS1 Sports Day
Tue 2 Jul	Reserve KS2 Sports Day
Wed 3 Jul	Reserve FS Sports Day
Thur 4 July	New Class Day – Y6 to New Schools
Thur 11 Jul	Y6 Class Assembly – all parents & grandparents
	welcome.
Tue 16 Jul	KS1 Wild Willow Wilderness Event
Thur 18 Jul	School Disco
Fri 19 Jul	Y6 Leavers Assembly 9:15 – parents & grandparents
	welcome
	End of Term 6 – Finish 2pm
Mon 2 Sep	INSET
Tue 3 Sep	INSET
Wed 4 Sept	Start of Term 1

#### **NUT ALLERGY**

We are a nut free school – this includes **peanut butter** and **chocolate spread**. Please ensure your child does not bring anything with nuts into the school. Thank you.

# **Parking**

Please remember to be considerate to our neighbours when parking outside school. Please do not block driveways or park on pavements etc.

Very importantly, please do not park right outside the school gate as at times parents and carers have parked dangerously, making it difficult to cross the road safely. Thank you